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1. What does it take to be a family? Not all families are connected by blood.
It has a much deeper meaning, especially to Builders. There isn't a specific
timewhenyoubecome a Builder. Sure, there’s the time when yousend inyour
application, the day you sign yourletter of intent and, of course, the first day
of class. But, actually being a Builder sneaks up on you. It's the discovery
that you have this undeniable passion for Southwestern. You realize that
the friends you made at Builder Camp are now people you can see yourself
growing old with. You start to understand that the rock you placed on The
Mound your freshman year is now a memory that you can cherish for a
lifetime. One day you will show your children the small piece of granite that
made you part of this family, a family that will stand together and give you
g place to belong. This is the Builder Family. (Stalder) 2. Elle Nguyen, biol-

o8y sophomore, tosses her rock onto the Mound. Students place their rocks
during the Moundbuilding Ceremony to become part of the Builder Family.
(Woon) 3. Students admire the assortment of rocks that were placed in the
Mound on Aug. 23. Rocks as far back as 1927 can be seen in the Mound and
represent students who make up the Builder Family. (Woon) 4. Anastasia
Prokopis, business administration senior, and Jessie Riggs, liberal arts &
sciences senior, showtheir Builder pride by takingpartinthe SCBreakdown.
By raising a one and belting out “SC,” students know they are part of the
Builder Family.(Woon) Opposite. Hannah Podschun, English seniorand Kaley
Rodriguez, elementary education senior, sing the alma mater. Podschun and
Rodriguez have been members of the Leadership Team for four years, giving
them another Builder Family. (Woon, page design Stalder)







Clckrate

The story of the Jinx
Our founders
Pi Gamma Mu founded in 1924
The Moundbuilder Market
Defeats
War
Peace
Freedom
The first graduating class of 1889
Protests
Rallies
Chapel
Prayer
Learning from mistakes
Reflection
Determination
Apathy
Activism
The Walnut Valley Festival
Growth
Success
Innovation
Rebuilding after the Richardson fire
Tradition
The 77 steps
The 1967 undefeated football team
The four pillars
Alvin the alligator
The Mound
Random cats on campus
The 1939 national championship basketball team

We Cetetrate 125 years of Southwestern College
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Clcbrate

Cancelled class
No homework
Snow days
Magic moments of friendship
Superstitions
Spontaneity
Homecoming
Free time
Recycling
Payday
The beauty of nature
The kindness of another
Graduation
Family
Journeys
Change
Class projects
All-nighters
Victories
Builder Camp
Sledding
A new job
Stau Bau
Fall Frenzy
Freshman Work Day
Going green
Scholarships
Luck
Caffeine
A new car
Happiness

We Citebrate 125 years of Southwestern College
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Top Left: Caleb Dunn, philosophy & religious studies freshman, swings the jump rope for Justin Smith, biochemistry freshman, who clears the rope with ease. Freshmen were chal-
lenged at Builder Camp to work together as a team to jump the rope and make it to the other side with no other teammates touching the rope. (Photo by Dick) Top Right: These black
team warriors, Ashli Dryden, undecided freshman, Sara Blackburn, business administration freshman, and Hannah Podschun, English sophomore, anxiously wait for the line-up of
competitions to begin. To intimidate the other three teams, black team members coated each other with fierce war paint. (Photo by Gomez) Bottom Left: White team members Taylor
Sisneros, undecided freshman, Brandyn Willard, athletic training freshman, Robert Beard, biology freshman, and Nathan Johnson, game development freshman, prepare to pass a
hula hoop with their bodies around their team’s circle while keeping their hands held. This was just one of the fun competitions held at Builder Camp. (Photo by Gomez) Bottom
Right: At game point, Grant Trembly, athletic training freshman, spikes the ball to the opposing team, who returns with a block. These freshmen chose to spend their Builder Camp
free time playing a competitive game of volleyball. During free time, students participated in a variety of activities, including horseback riding, swimming, canoeing, volleyball and
basketball. (Photo by Dick)



Gathering before the three-legged race, purple team members Jevyn Voss, athletic training freshman, April Middleton, elementary education freshman, and Alyssa Zimmerman,
elementary education freshman, get motivated to win the competition. Teams came up with chants and cheers to motivate their members throughout Builder Camp. (Photo by Go-
mez/page design by Middleton)




Lorenzo Fouts, sport management freshman, stands on a ladder to repaint the side of a house for Freshman Workday. The group worked together to finish painting the community
member’s house and to clean up trash and debris. (Photo by Gillis/page design by Tagg)



Top Left: Blake Nachbor, elementary education freshman, and Blake Smith, biology freshman, wrestle a tractor tire out of a community member’s yard. On Aug. 21, freshman
students worked together as a group to help clean up the community. (Photo by Gillis) Top Right: Caleb Sullivan, sport management freshman, concentrates hard on trying to win a
stuffed animal at the Fall Frenzy carnival. The carnival was sponsored by STUFU to help students get more acquaintanted with each other. (Photo by Budd) Bottom Left: Brayden
Crowe, physical education junior, and Christopher Collins, physical education sophomore, ride The Zipper during the Fall Frenzy carnival. Students rode a variety of rides, played
games and enjoyed spending time with friends before classes began. (Photo by Budd) Bottom Right: Cori Hunt, athletic training freshman, attempts to scrape paint while balancing
herself on the roof of a house during Freshman Work Day. While some groups scraped and painted houses, others dodged snakes and poison ivy while gathering branches, working
in the yard and hauling trash. (Photo by Gillis)

%



Top Left: Dylan Moore, music freshman, Becca Bustran, biology freshman, and Felisha Froggatte, elementary education freshman, paint the freshman class leadership rock. Indi-
vidual classes or organizations were allowed to paint their own rock and throw it in the mound. (Photo by Furholt) Top Right: Ashlie Edwards, elementary education senior, and
Amber Nubine, nursing senior, paint the Student African American Sisterhood rock. Student African American Sisterhood is an organization on campus known as the SAAS. (Photo
by Furholt) Bottom Left: Austin Ledy, sport management junior, Caitlin McCurdy, psychology junior, Justin Speers, athletic training freshman, Weston Mills, biochemistry junior,
Macklin Nusz, sport management senior, Wayne Clutter, undeclared junior, Kasey Kaiser, athletic training senior, Alex Hutchins, business administration senior, Josh Plummer, busi-
ness administration senior, and Danny Mouangdy, business administration senior, belt out the alma mater to close out the moundbuilding ceremony. The students sing the alma mater
to close out each ceremony. (Photo by Gillis) Bottom Right: Christy Rude, early childhood education junior, and Meeka Gentry, psychology sophomore, toss the The One Thing
women’s ministry’s rock into the mound. This organization is known as TOT. (Photo by Gillis)
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Ted Shinneman, health and physical education senior, Kasey Kaiser, athletic training senior, and Nathan Richter, sport management senior, work together to get the football rock
into the mound. The football rock was one of the biggest in the mound for the year and was even a struggle for some of the strongest members of the team. (Photo by Gillis/page
design by Blackburn)




Nicole Mound, sophomore midfielder, attempts to kick the ball around Jamie Harkness, senior defender, during practice on Aug. 27. The women played their first game Sept. 4 in
Dallas against Dallas Christian College. They finished their season with 1-15-1 record. Four seniors left the team when they graduated in May. (Photo by Budd/page design by Gillis)




), gl
¥y il

o

| =

DOWN TOGOOR QM

Top Left: Shianna Burris, nursing freshman, and Ebony Mayfield, undecided freshman, hold up signs during a car wash fundraiser on Aug. 28 at the Super Wash in Winfield. The
squad raised about $200 to cover the cost of equipment, uniforms and other expenses. The cheerleading squad has 23 members and became an official team in 2010. (Photo by
Hawkins) Top Right: Padraig Poland, junior forward, dribbles the ball up the field during practice on Aug. 27. Men’s soccer had its first game on Sept. 4 in Dallas against Dallas
Christian College. They finished the season with a record of 5-12-1 and two seniors graduated. (Photo by Budd) Bottom Left: Corey Holbert, junior running back, stiff arms Josh
Plummer, junior linebacker, as he runs with the ball during the Purple and White football scrimmage on Aug. 28 in Richard L. Jantz stadium. The Builder coaching staff had three
strings of players play throughout the scrimmage. (Photo by Dick) Bottom Right: Dave Denly, athletic director and head women’s basketball coach, describes the features of the
new Richard L. Jantz Stadium during a stadium tour on Aug. 30. The tour was to inform donors and community members of the improvements made during the stadium remodeling.
(Photo by Gomez)

=



Top Left: Playing their music, these bluegrass-loving instrumentalists spend their time at the Walnut Valley Festival showing their passion for their hobby. This jam session was on
Sept. 14. (Photo by Budd) Top Right: Scoping out the best path, Raleigh Hughes, business administration junior, lines up a putt on hole eight. His skills helped lead the golf team
to win the South Central Kansas Fall Invitational on Sept. 21 at the Winfield Country Club. (Photo by Gomez) Bottom Left: Women’s soccer team member Alejandra Rojas, senior
defender, heads the ball with the backup of Cristelle Tejes, freshman defender. This soccer game took place on Sept. 10 against Bacone College at Richard L. Jantz Stadium. The
women lost to Bacone with a score of 4-0. (Photo by Budd) Bottom Right: During the activity showcase Jeremiah Roberts, music senior, Morgan Constantine, digital arts junior, D.J.
Adkism, business administration sophomore, Tyler O’Quinn, history freshman, David Bates, psychology sophomore, and Justin Williams, elementary education senior, enjoy racing
the electronic cars around the track. This was just one of the activities students could participate in during the activity showcase on Sept. 9 outside of the Java Jinx. (Photo by Hawkins)



Performing at halftime for the football game, Meeka Gentry, psychology sophomore, and Judy Marks, nursing junior, show their talent on the field. Southwestern’s dance team
performance took place on Sept. 4 at the home game against Oklahoma Panhandle State University. (Photo by Budd/page design by Middleton)




OMECOMING

Dylan Moore, music freshman, Sally McGuire, undecided sophomore, Caitlin McCurdy, psychology junior, Lashae Bacon, business administration freshman, and Alicia Franck,
marine biology senior, represent Leadership in the Homecoming competition. Leadership won first place at the annual skit competition. (Photo by Gillis/page design by Tagg)
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Top Left: R.J. Schnack, health and physical education junior, and Charles Turner, music sophomore, participate on the Phi Delta Theta team by painting up for the skit competi-
tion. Phi Delta Theta placed second in the skit competition and won second place in the Homecoming sweepstakes. (Photo by Gillis) Top Right: David King, game development
senior, competes for the women’s basketball team during dodgeball finals. The dodgeball tournament was fast paced and action packed. (Photo by Gillis) Bottom Left: Alissa
Sheppard, communication senior, wraps up fellow cheerleader Maurica Cliett, nursing freshman, as a mummy during Builder Olympics. Cheerleading placed fourth overall in the
Homecoming sweepstakes. (Photo by Middleton) Bottom Right: Rodaius German, sport management junior, participates in the lighting of the bonfire. As a tradition, SGA puts on
a bonfire the night before the Homecoming game to build up anticipation for the next day. (Photo by Gomez)




Top Left: Justin Williams, elementary education senior, plays the drums to add some music to the atmosphere of the Homecoming parade. Each year, the parade travels through Main
Street the morning of the Homecoming game. (Photo by Tagg) Top Right: Jordy Train, business administration senior, puts the queen’s sash on Rosalina Valdovinos, elementary
education senior. Each year during half-time of the Homecoming football game a king and queen are crowned. (Photo by Gomez) Bottom Left: John Badley, psychology junior,
Anjaih Clemons, business administration senior, Issac Chua, philosophy and religion junior, Kaydee Johnson, marketing senior, DeVon Davis, business administration junior, Rosalina
Valdovinos, elementary education senior, Andrew Topham, biochemistry senior, Amy Pierson, nursing senior, Tristan Walters, biochemistry senior, and Kimberly Kellogg, sport man-
agement junior, all stand together to represent this year’s Homecoming royalty. Members of the royalty were nominated from different organizations on campus. (Photo by Gomez)

Bottom Right: Samantha Gillis, communication senior, and Caitlin McCurdy, psychology junior, walk as part of the Leadership float during the Homecoming parade. The theme for
Homecoming was the 125th Anniversary of Southwestern College. (Photo by Tagg)



Sarah Rommelfanger, biology sophomore, Shelby Cue, biology junior, and Rutendo Jokomo, biology sophomore, all throw candy to the crowd during the Homecoming parade
representing Beta Beta Beta. Members of Tri Beta, or the science club, are also known as “the nerds of Beech.” (Photo by Tagg/page design by Blackburn)



CTOBER

lan High, junior midfielder, watches as Miguel Rodriguez, sophomore midfielder, kicks the ball up field against a Tabor College defender as Julio Calderon, freshman midfielder,
stands guard during a home game at Richard L. Jantz stadium. The Builders were unable to score the win and lost to the Blue Jays 1-0. The men’s season record was 5-13-1. By the
end of the season, the team scored a total of 14 points—four of which during conference games. The Builders also completed seven assists throughout the season. (Photo by Budd/

page design by Gillis)




Top Left: Tony Lara, 2009 Alumn, watchesas Trini Mendoza, accounting junior, plopsanother pancake on his plate during the annual Phi Beta Lamda pancake feed on Oct. 2 atthe American
Legion. PBL served pancakes, sausages, coffee and orange juice during the event. This year, the pancake breakfast was the morning of the homecoming parade. (Photo by Gomez) Top
Right: Adrienne Vierya, freshman middle blocker, spikes a ball into the opposing team’s territory on Oct. 5 in Stewart Field House. The volleyball team raised awareness for breast cancer
during the game by hosting a Dig Pink Night. They also broke their seven-game losing streak with a win against Bethany College. (Photo by Carswell) Bottom Left: Morgan Hubele,
elementary education senior, lunges foraball during the home match against Cowley College on Oct. 11. The match was during the off season and the women did not pull through with awin.
(Photo by Gillis) Bottom Right: Cheryl Rude, associate professor of leadership studies, speaks to students about her battle with breast cancer on Oct. 8 in Cole Hall. October was National
Breast Cancer Awareness Month and several organizations hosted events to raise awareness about the disease. Rude is a five-year survivor of cancer. (Photo by Gillis)
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Top Left: Jamie Harkness, senior defender, uses all of her strength to high kick the soccer ball during Kick for the Cure against Bethel College. This event was used to raise aware-
ness and support for people with breast cancer and ended with a loss of 4-1. (Photo by Dick) Top Right: Jacob McGuire, philosophy & religious studies junior, with the assistance of
Chandler Kirkhart, English junior, fix the pipes at an Indian reservation in Ponca City. This was just one of the missions the worship outreach team did while on its mission trip on
Oct. 16. (Photo by Woon) Bottom Left: Jordy Train, business administration senior, and C.J. Johnson, business administration junior, stand back encouraging Cody Davis, theatre
senior, to bring in the big fish in the hilarious game “Survivor.” Nine Lives had a packed house for its performance held in messenger Auditorium on Oct. 14. (Photo by Furholt)
Bottom Right: Taylor Kinnamon, junior middle blocker, Kindell Copeland, junior setter, Adrienne Vierya, freshman middle blocker and outside hitter, Taylor Hallmark, freshman
defensive specialist, Ashli Dryden, freshman outside hitter, Alissa Gould, freshman outside hitter, and Taylor Sisneros, freshman outside hitter and middle blocker, gather together for
a pep talk before the next match. The game took place at Stewart field house on Oct. 21 against Friends University. (Photo by Morris)
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Caitlynn French, theatre senior, and Andy Stanfield, history sophomore, listen to Rex Moser, faculty security officer, brag in the play Funny as a Crutch. This traveling series of
skits was performed on Oct. 11, beginning on the west side of Wallingford and ending in the lobby of Christy. (Photo by Dick/page design by Middleton)



Amy Pierson, nursing senior, leads the pack at the NAIA Mid-States Classic. Pierson placed first in the meet after being voted NAIA Champion of Character. (Photo by Dick/page
design by Tagg)




Top Left: Elyse Achenbach, psychology senior, helps her “Little” sister ride a horse for the very first time on October 17. Achenbach was paired with her sister when she signed
up for the Big Brothers Big Sisters program. (Photo by Gillis) Top Right: Jason Bond, defensive midfielder, kicks with all his might in an attempt to score a goal against Kansas
Wesleyan. This tough home game resulted in the score of 0-4. (Photo by Dick) Bottom Left: Jeff Schaefer, senior wide receiver, plays out his last season as a Builder. Schaefer’s
goal was to bring the championship back to SC but was unaable to win against McPherson. (Photo by Budd) Bottom Right: Chandler Kirkhart, business marketing junior, cheers
on Lauren Moser, general studies senior, while she participates in the Race for the Kids which benefited kids with spina bifida and cystic fibrosis. The race raised over $600 for
each cause. (Photo by Morris)
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Top Left: Daniel Van Sickle, finance freshman, Trey Bruton, undecided freshman, Carrington Crum, elementary education junior, Frank Adelman, biology sophomore, Andrew
Topham, biochemistry senior, Jim Helmer, head cross country coach, Darnell Pitmann, business administration junior, Christopher Donald, business administration freshman, Eric
Anders, biology freshman, Sam McDaniel, nursing freshman, Conner Drendel, elementary education senior, and Colton McNinch, biochemistry freshman, all stand together with
the banner and plaque they received from winning the KCAC Men’s Cross Country championship in Salina on Nov. 6. Helmer was also recognized on the same day for winning
Coach of the Year. (Photo by Dick) Top Right: Dylan Porter, business marketing junior, looks onto the table during Casino Night Nov. 10. Students had the chance to win pots and
pans, a digital camera, and many other useful household items. (Photo by Budd) Bottom Left: Justin Williams, elementary education senior, plays with his two pit bulls on a lazy
November afternoon. Williams is often seen walking the dogs around campus. (Photo by Furholt) Bottom Right: Catherine Haikin, junior guard, and Sara Maxwell, senior forward,
guard members of the Dallas Christian College team during their first game of the season. The game was part of the Tara Patterson Memorial tournament and the Lady Builders won
the matchup with a score of 94-35. (Photo by Dick)
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Hunter Rockhill, music sophomore, high fives a fifth grade student during leadership’s Elementary Leadership Day. This day was for the second-year leadership team to show
elementary school kids the skills needed to be a leader in a fun way. (Photo by Gillis/page design by Blackburn)




Michelle Vasquez, nursing senior, Sally McGuire, liberal arts sophomore, and Morgan Constantine, digital arts junior, belt out the words to a song during SC Karaoke Night at Col-
lege Hill Coffee on Dec. 3. The coffee shop was packed to the brim as music filled the air. Karaoke Night allowed students the chance to destress before finals. (Photo by Hawkins/
page design by Gillis)




Top Left: Allyssa Zentner, undecided sophomore, watches Brady McFall, physical education junior, build a gingerbread house during SC Christmas. Students, staff and faculty
who participated in the festivities were able to join in song, visit with Santa Claus, watch the lighting of the Christmas trees and enjoy food and beverages. (Photo by Furholt) Top
Right: Stephanie Wilson, English junior, and Judith Marks, nursing junior, decorate the dance team tree during SC Christmas. Education Builders won first place, Phi Delta Theta
received second place and SC Media snatched third place. The theme for this year’s SC Christmas was “The 12 Days Of Christmas.” Groups were awarded extra points if they were
able to incorporate theme while representing their team’s activity. (Photo by Dick) Bottom Left: Chaz King, physical education junior, hugs his new flat screen TV while Raymond
Schnack, physical education junior, howl to a friend during Bingo Night on Dec. 7. While King won the grand prize, other prizes included: DVDs, gift cards, digital picture frames,
movie baskets and a massage certificate. (Photo by Hawkins) Bottom Right: Donna Boese, associate registrar, shows off her gumdrop desk during the office decorating competition
of SC Christmas. The Registrar’s office dominated the competition by decorating their entire office like different parts of the popular children’s game Candyland. (Photo by Gomez)
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Top Left: Kaitlin Tennyson, freshman guard, looks for an escape from the opponent’s defense while she keeps her focus on passing the ball to a teammate. The women’s basketball
team defeated Ottawa 68-62 on Dec. 9 at Stewart Field House. (Photo by Dick) Top Right: Judy Marks, nursing junior, Anjaih Clemons, business administration senior, and Erika
Lamas, elementary education junior, hit their mark performing “Team Dance” learned at NDA dance camp. The dance team’s performance was during the half time of the men’s
basketball game against Bethel College. (Photo by Dick) Bottom Left: Cody Davis, theatre senior, glares at Justin Tinker, theatre sophomore, who is a character filled with excitement
in this stage of the 9 Lives game. This 9 Lives scene was performed on Dec. 9 at Messenger Auditorium. (Photo by Rojas) Bottom Right: Felisha Froggatte, elementary education
freshman, Jessica Kurth, psychology freshman, and Kory Costello, marine biology freshman, take a break from skating during the Big Brother Big Sisters skate night, hosted by
Leadership. BBBS is a mentoring organization where volunteers provide support and advice to the youth. (Photo by Gomez)
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David King, senior center, forces his opponents away to make a basket, helping lead Southwestern to victory. The men’s basketball team defeated Ottawa 62-50 on Dec. 9 at Stewart
Field House. (Photo by Dick /page design by Middleton)
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Aron Pfingsten, English sophomore, and Justin Tinker, theatre performance sophomore, audition for the chance to star in the musical Chicago. Both students were given supportive
roles in the play and performed in March. (Photo by Budd/page design by Tagg)
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Top Left: Kristy Herman, sophomore guard, dribbles down the court against her Tabor opponent. With their determination to win so high, the women beat Tabor 76-58. (Photo

by Carswell) Top Right: Caitlynn French, theatre performance senior, auditions to be in the Chicago musical. French made the cut and performed as one of the jail murderesses

in March. (Photo by Woon) Bottom Left: Phi Beta Lambda members Trini Mendoza, accounting junior, Amy Buxman, business administration junior, and Morgan Constantine,
digital arts junior, encourage Alex Fernandez, physical education sophomore, to donate to Operation Shoebox. Items and cash donations went to help troops who are currently serv-
ing their country. (Photo by Rojas) Bottom Right: Chris Nelson, junior forward, takes on three opponents while trying to score against Tabor. Nelson scored a total of 17 points.
(Photo by Carswell)
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Top Left: Dennan Morrow, junior guard, looks to drive on a McPherson defender. Morrow contributed 12 of the Builders’ 65 points in the loss to the Bulldogs who scored a total
of 78 points. (Photo by Gillis) Top Right: Cassie Michael, English sophomore, Jacob McGuire, philosophy & religious studies junior, Cheryl Rude, associate professor of leader-
ship studies, and Martin Rude, director of outreach ministries, all dance during the first annual Roses in the Rafters. This event was hosted on Feb. 14 by the Leadership team as a
Valentine’s Day fundraiser with dinner and dancing for all the guests. (Photo by Gillis) Bottom Left: Old seats from Richardson Auditorium are piled outside and taken to the trash
during the remodeling process. The renovations officially began in January when the seats were taken out and were available for purchase. (Photo by Shores) Bottom Right: Derek
Lopez, athletic training freshman, Weston Mills, chemistry junior, Austin Ledy, sport management junior, Cori Hunt, business administration freshman, Wayne Clutter, business
administration junior, Laken Campbell, athletic training sophomore, Dylan Porter, business marketing junior, Ttorbin Harper, undecided freshman, Morgan Constantine, digital arts
junior, Josh Plummer, buisness administration senior, Lane Kendall, business marketing sophomore, and Hannah Dierksen, mathematics freshman, all stand and cheer on the Builder
basketball teams on Feb. 10. Some of the fans spelled out the word “JINXED” with paint on their chests for the rivalry game with the Friends University Falcons. (Photo by Dick)
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BRUARY

Marilyn Craft, elementary education senior, Jordy Train, business administration senior, Chris Cole, elementary education junior, Caitlynn French, theatre performance senior, Cody
Davis, music education senior, and Justin Tinker, theatre sophomore, act out a skit for a 9 Lives performance. 9 Lives performs about once a month and this month’s performance
was entitled Nerds in Love, in honor of Valentine’s Day. (Photo by Rojas/page design by Blackburn)




Jasmine Manuel, senior guard, walks with her father, Jason Manuel, during senior night at Stewart Field House. There were four seniors who were honored at senior night. The Lady
Builders played the Universtiy of St. Mary and triumphed over the Spires 56-53. The women ended their season with an overall record of 22-8. They were ranked N0.10 in Division
11 for offensive rebounds, with an average of 16 per game. (Photo by Gillis/page design by Gillis)




Top Left: Stacy Townsley, registrar, Charles Osen, news bureau coordinator, Roger Moon, associate professor of theatre and speech & director of the theatre program, Terry Quiett,
web producer, and Nan Hinson, development officer, discuss the details of the new Richardson Auditorium. Construction for the venue began in January. Due to the renovations, the
theatre department performed most of their spring performances in Messenger Recital Hall. (Photo by Woon) Top Right: Stuart Ballard, senior forward, drives around a Saint Mary
defender on Feb. 19, at Stewart Field House. The men went 16-12 overall for the season. (Photo by Gillis) Bottom Left: Mike Kirkland, women’s track and field head coach, watches
Colton Siler, psychology junior, as he takes off from the starting blocks. This was Kirkland’s 29th year as head women’s track and field coach. (Photo by Woon) Bottom Right:

Kaydee Johnson, business administration senior, strums a ditty on her guitar at her house. Although Johnson was not a music major, she enjoyed playing instruments in her free time.
Johnson also dabbled on a mandolin, bass and an egg shaker. (Photo by Carswell)
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Top Left: Catherine Haikin, junior guard, quickly moves the ball down the court, focused to score for the team. The women’s basketball team traveled to Sioux City, lowa for the first
round of the NAIA National Tournament on Mar. 10 and was defeated by the University of Sioux Falls 53-37. (Photo by Budd) Top Right: Kyle Just, physical education junior. helps
organize the donated goods in the Ashby House during the Discipleship mission trip to Salina. Discipleship worked from Mar. 10, 11, 12, 13 and 14 with the Ashby House which
provides food and shelter for people recovering from drug and alcohol abuse. (Photo by Woon) Bottom Left: Shayne Hummer, convergent journalism freshman, tries to keep his hand
on the correct dot while Nolan Davenport, biochemistry freshman, and Dereck Lopez, athletic training freshman, reach over him to touch their dots in the game of Twister. This game,
along with other activities, was played during the watch party on Mar. 12 for all those who did not go to watch the Women’s Basketball team play in the NAIA National Tournament.
(Photo by Furholt) Bottom Right: Dan Pipes, elementary education senior, reads to a student for Read Across America. Read Across America is a program that motivates students
to read and it is celebrated on Dr. Seuss’ birthday on March 2. (Photo by Budd)




Cody Davis, music education senior, acts as a puppeteer using Arden Moon, business administration junior, as his puppet explaining her side of the story to the reporters Manon
Marcotte, Winfield high school student, Katy Buffman, accounting freshman, Stephanie Wilson, English junior, and Kylee Kudera, psychology freshman. This scene is from the
Chicago musical that was performed on March 3, 4 and 5 in Messenger Auditorium. The cast included both college students along with selected Winfield high school students.

(Photo by Budd /page design by Middleton)




D.J. Adkism, business administration sophomore, participates in the men’s 110-meter hurdles at the Southwestern Invitational. Adkism placed fifth and went on to place in several
other events, including the 200-meter dash, long jump and triple jump. (Photo by Budd/page design by Tagg)




Top Left: Morgan Stacy, chemistry senior, bunts a pitch during the home game against Hastings College. The women lost their first game but pulled through to win the second
during the double header on March 8. (Photo by Gillis) Top Right: Ethan Haworth, physical education freshman, centers clay in preparation for “throwing” on the wheel. Haworth
worked on a bowl as an assignment for ceramics class. (Photo by Carswell) Bottom Left: Rodaius German, sport management junior, and Autumn East, history freshman, partici-
pate in a Wii Tournament hosted by StuFu and Deets Library. Students had the opportunity to play Just Dance, Mario Olympics, and NBA Jam against friends for a chance to win
prizes and bragging rights. (Photo by Furholt) Bottom Right: Jen Hendrixson, business administration junior, performs in the Steeplechase event at the Southwestern Invitational.
Hendrixson placed fourth with a time of 13 minutes, 7.73 seconds.(Photo by Dick)
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Top Left: Student Foundations president, Morgan Constantine, digital arts junior, and Grant Trembly, athletic training freshman, race around the go-kart track at All Star Sports.
Stufu took a bus full of students up to Wichita when a part of Stau Bau. (Photo by Hawkins) Top Right: Brandyn Willard, physical education freshman, hides behind a blow up wall
during Bongo Ball. Students gathered together to shoot Nerf footballs at each other in this fast-paced paintball-like game. (Photo by Rojas) Bottom Left: Ttorbin Harper, undecided
freshman, sees for the first time what his teammates covered him with during a silent library challenge. Silent library was part of Stau Bau where teams had to perform tasks that left
them repulsed and smelling foul while having to keep quiet. (Photo by Shores) Bottom Right: Quinton Peak, biology freshman, Aaron Burney, sport management freshman, Hayley
Weston-Mcclain, atheletic training freshman, Maurica Cliett, nursing freshman, and Salynda Lindsay, business administration freshman, pull during tug of war as they represent the
freshmen in the Iron Man competition. The Iron Man competiton, which the freshmen won, was composed of many events like this one, such as trivia questions, a tricky game of
catching tennis balls and tug of war. (Photo by Dick)
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Verna Jokomo, history junior, serves culturally diverse foods to community members during international cuisine night. International students or students in International Club
prepared the meals, which gave attendees a taste of their home culture. (Photo by Woon/page design by Blackburn)



Ashlee Alley, campus minister, Samantha Skaggs, business management freshman, Margaret Collett, communications freshman, Felisha Froggatte, elementary education freshman,
and Becca Bustraan, secondary education freshman, sing during outdoor chapel on April 13. The event was around the Mound and was organized to celebrate the arrival of spring.
(Photo by Tagg/page design by Gillis)



Top Left: Kaydee Johnson, business marketing senior, Kaley Rodriguez, elementary education sophomore, and Jason Speegle, director of the Green Team, listen to The City of
Praise, a worship band that came to campus to play at the Creation Care Concert on April 16. The event was organized to promote environmental sustainability and was facilitated
by the Green Team. The band played on the 77 while students, faculty, staff and visitors sat on the steps and grass to listen. (Photo by Gillis) Top Right: Whitley Spengler, nursing
senior, shakes hands with Forrest Robinson, 2011 Leaders in Service Hall of Fame for Social Sciences inductee. The recognition ceremony, which honored professional achievement
in the social sciences, was April 16 in Deets Memorial Library. (Photo by Budd) Bottom Left: Alysse Yates, junior pitcher, throws a pitch while Desiree” Shipp, freshman infielder,
gets down in ready position during their double header against Bethany College April 16 at Black Creek Park. Bethany had been undefeated in the KCAC until the Builders beat them
4-1. (Photo by Gillis) Bottom Right: Leveda Bryce, Sodexo employee, prepares to swipe a student’s card at breakfast on April 15. Bryce has worked in the school cafeteria for eight
years. She is known for her warm personality, her ability to remember each student’s name and an ethic that has kept her at work all but five days in her time at SC. (Photo by Woon)
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Top Left: Brandon Hessing, coordinator of StuFu, passes out playing cards to Connor McGoldrick, athletic training freshman, Edgar Gonzaga, undeclared freshman, and David
Bates, biology sophomore, to determine the winner of Bingo. StuFu put on this Late Night Bingo & Breakfast event in the cafeteria on April 25. (Photo by Furholt) Top Right: Sarah
Rommelfanger, biology sophomore, and Daniel VanSickle, finance freshman, work their shovels in the ground to begin digging a hole to plant a tree. This event was part of “green
week” where Green Team sponsored events such as planting trees, park-it week and giving presentations to local schools. (Photo by Gillis) Bottom Left: Henry Futhey, undecided
sophomore, works on weed eating the new trail overlooking the soccer field. MANistry received a $1,000 grant to improve this trail from the SGA improvement grant contest. (Photo
by Budd) Bottom Right: Carrington Crum leads the way during the Steeplechase, followed by teammates Frank Adelman, biology sophomore, Eric Anders, biology freshman, and
Conner Drendel, elementary education junior. Crum, Adelman and Drendel finished in the top three places during the Steeplechase at SC Relays on April 30. (Photo by Dick)
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Jim Helmer, head cross country and men’s track coach, gives a speech on behalf of the Helmer family during the Helmer Track Dedication April 30. The Helmer family has been
associated with Southwestern track and cross country since 1965. His cross country team won its 31st consecutive confrence championship this fall. (Photo by Dick /page design
by Middleton)




The men’s track and field team celebrates their victory at the KCAC meet May 6. This is the 29th consecutive conference championship for the team under the leadership of Jim
Helmer, head men’s cross country and track coach. (Photo by Rojas/page design by Stalder)
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Top Left: Tyler Lytton, assistant golf coach, Tim Jasper, business administration junior, Raleigh Hughes, business administration junior, Dylan Porter, business marketing junior,
Jordan Lytton, business administration junior, Cale O’Hair, sport management sophomore, and Brad Sexson, head golf coach, celebrate their win at the KCAC tournament in Garden
City. This is the second year in a row that the men won conference to qualify for the NAIA national tournament in Silvis, 1ll. (Courtesy photo) Top Right: Lindsay Wilke, assistant
director of Leadership, Lacey Hibbs, liberal arts & sciences senior, and Claudia Geer, associate professor of psychology, have a laugh during the social science reception. During this
gathering, members of Leadership presented Cheryl Rude, director of leadership, with a book acknowledging her efforts during the school year. (Photo by Stalder) Bottom Left:
David Hofmeister, director of teacher education, and Kerry Sonnenburg, elementary education senior, visit during the education reception. There were many of these get togethers
around campus before and after commencement. (Photo by Middleton) Bottom Right: Michelle Adler, assistant professor of teacher education, Elizabeth Hill, elementary education
senior, and Laura McGowan, elementary education senior, converse during the education party. Receptions were hosted by specific departments for graduating students and their
families to celebrate their accomplishments. (Photo by Middleton)
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Top Left: Christina Prokopis, English senior, Rachel Muth, history senior, Beth Bellinger, elementary education senior, and Lea Shores, English senior, sing the Alma Mater at Honors
Convocation on May 8 in Stewart Field House. Both traditional and professional studies graduates as well as families were welcome to attend. (Photo by Dick) Top Right: Allyson
Moon, associate professor of theatre, helps John Badley, philosophy & religious studies senior, straighten his cords. Many different cords were given to students who achieved high
academic excellence. Badley graduated with magna cum laude honors. (Photo by Dick) Bottom Left: David Gardner, assistant professor of music, and Blake Carter, communication
senior, have a laugh at the Baccalaureate service, which takes place the morning of graduation. Worship Outreach Team and SC Singers performed at this ceremony, along with testi-
monies given by students of the graduating class. (Photo by Middleton) Bottom Right: Anna Stevens, music education senior, signs a Thank You card during line-up before graduation.
These cards were signed by most of the seniors and given to individuals who helped with the graduation setup of Stewart Field House and Richard L. Jantz Stadium. (Photo by Stald